THE KANSAS STATE TEACHERS COLLEGE OF EMPORIA

FOUNDED 1863 AS THE KANSAS STATE NORMAL SCHOOL
THOMAS W. BUTCHER, PRESIDENT
EMPORIA

May 18, 1938

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Director of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

I am happy to have your letter of May 4 concerning Joe Giannangelo and I would like very much to meet Joe some time.

We might have a place where we could use Joe in our training room and as an assistant in the department for the coming year. The past few years we have used some of our senior boys to help us in such a capacity. These boys get a lot of valuable experience but the remuneration is limited to twenty-five cents a hour with a maximum or one hundred hours per month. Of course that amount goes a long way in helping pay expenses for a boy who attends school here. If Joe would be interested in work along that basis, I would be very happy to have him come down and see me some time.

Thanking you for your kind letter, I am,

Sincerely yours,

F. G. Welch, Director of Athletics

FGW: OB